
 
 

RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL  DATE  4 OCTOBER 2023 
 
Councillor Question Time  
 

Question from Councillor Nyaguy: 

Given the delay of the completion of the Marlborough Street Community Housing project, 
how much rent has been lost and which party is responsible for that funding that gap? 

 

Response:  

The Marlborough Street development is owned and managed by Housing First and Council 
has not been made aware of any delay in rent to Housing First. The Contract of sale 
indicated that the settlement was scheduled for 6 November 2023, however Council and 
Housing First were able to work together to accelerate settlement which was successfully 
achieved on 12 October 2023. 

 

 

 

 

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question 
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


